
    
Immaculate Conception Church 

Palmer Road 

Our Lady of Assumption Mission 
Miminegash 

    Bulletin from Nov. 1st – Nov. 7th 
 

Pastor: Père Albin Arsenault 
Email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
Website: www.palmerroadparish.com 
         Bulletin: Jean Willcock 

         Housekeeper: MaryAnn Smith 
         Custodian: Billy Myers 
   

              Sunday Collection:  

     October 25, 2015:  $2,381.25 

     Thank you for your generosity  

 

 

 
                

     .  

          Feast of All Saints 
 

     When Jesus saw the crowds, he went up the 

mountains and after he sat down, his disciples came 

to him, Then he began to speak and taught them, 

saying: 

       “Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the 

kingdom heaven.  Blessed are those who mourn, for 

they will be comforted. Blessed are the meek, for they 

will inherit the earth.  Blessed are those who hunger 

and thirst for righteousness, for they will be filled.” 

                    The Gospel of Matthew 
 

 

 

 

Proud of our Christian Heritage    
 Our new campaign, “Proud of our Christian 

Heritage” is going well and with your continuing 

support we expect to pay cash for the paint and labor 

of the beautification of the exterior of our church. 

   We invite you to take part in this campaign by 

donating $50 for a can of paint in memory of a 

deceased loved one. All donations are being recorded 

in our book at the back of the church and will be kept 

on display after the project is finished.  

  To purchase a can of paint, please visit or call the 

parish rectory at 882-2622 or contact Jean at 882-

3479. Thank you for your support. 

------------------------------------------------------------- 

    Quotes from Pope Francis’ Encyclical  
  “Laudato Si” - “Our Common Home” 
     Pope Francis on the Environment:  
. 
   “Creation has a broader meaning than “nature”.  

In the Judaeo-Christian tradition, the word 

“creation” has a broader meaning than “nature”, for 

it has to do with God’s loving plan in which every 

creature has its own value and significance.  Nature 

is usually seen as a system which can be studied, 

understood and controlled, whereas creation can only 

be understood as a gift from the outstretched hand of 

the Father of all, and as a reality illuminated by the 

love which calls us together into universal 

communion                                               

News 
 

Membership Drive – Knights of Columbus: 

In order to promote the Knights of Columbus of the 

State of P.E.I.; District #1 (West Prince) invites 

potential candidates along with all members, spouses, 

and families to a special evening on Sunday Nov. 29th 

at 7:00p.m. at Bloomfield Hall.  We will experience 

together a Liturgy of the Word, entertainment and a 

lunch.  May we keep the Knights of Columbus alive 

in West Prince. 

 

GRIEF SUPPORT SEMINAR:   

For men and women to be held on Nov. 14th from 

9:30a.m. to 2p.m. at O’Leary Fire Hall.  This event is 

free with lunch provided.  Speaker: Sheila MacCrea-

MacCallum. Please register by calling Marilyn Sweet 

902-859-2221 or Trudy Betts 902-859-3194 

 

 

 

CWL Meeting on Tuesday, Nov. 3 at 7:15p.m. at 

Palmer Road Community Centre.  Members that 

didn’t pay their $10.00 fee for the Lottery basket 

are asked to please do so to either Joanne or Stella. 

 

Reminders 

 
St. Patrick’s of Ireland Tour 2016 

   Tour, accompanied by Father Albin Arsenault, 

includes 10 day tour, 12 meals, Sept. 18 –27, 2016 

Flight from Charlottetown – based on double 

occupancy - $3899.00 p/p    Please contact CWT 

Harvey’s travel for info: 1-902-566-3979  or 1-800-

871-3979 or 

lthompson@harveystravel-cwt.com   

 

Attention:  Beginning on October 31
st
 the Saturday 

evening mass will be at 4p.m. instead of 7p.m. for 

the winter months.                  

      

The Teen Encounter Program is looking for adults 

and couples interested in observing a Teen Encounter 

Weekend.  As an Adult Observer, you would attend 

the Teen Encounter weekend free of charge and be 

invited to enjoy the retreat with the young people –

nothing else is required of you.  If you are interested 

in this opportunity to witness the power of a Teen 

Encounter retreat, please contact Rachel Gillis at 

(902)368-8005 or 

youth@dioceseofcharlottetown.com 

 

   Support for Syrian Refugees: Due to an 

outpouring of prayer and support for Syrian refugees, 

many people on PEI have been asking how they can 

assist with the Syrian Refugee crisis.  One very 

tangible way to help is by making a financial donation 

to the Diocesan Refugee Fund.  You can either donate 

through your local parish or mail your donation to the 

Diocese of Charlottetown, P.O. Box 907, 

Charlottetown, PE C1A 7L9.  Your donation will be 

earmarked to assist in aiding Syrian refugees 

specifically.  For information contact Susan Nye-

Brothers, Diocesan Coordinator for Refugee 

Sponsorship, at (902) 368-8005 ext. 228 

 
Proud of our Christian Heritage  

Donations to October 31
st: 

   $16,284.15 

Grand Total:                         $18,534.15                                           
 

  
 
MASS INTENTIONS 

 
Monday:          02/11                          10:00a.m. 
Joseph Allain by Lillian & Family 
Tuesday:          03/11                            9:00a.m. 
No Mass 
Wednesday:    04/11                           9:00a.m.   
Joseph J. Gallant by Josephine Arsenault 
Thursday:         05/11                          7:00p.m.   
Confession 6:30 p.m.               
John Leo Ellsworth, Mary Arsenault 
Friday:               06/11                          9:00a.m.    
Randy Allain by his mom and dad 
 

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sunday, November 8, 2015 

Saturday:         07/11                            4:00p.m. 
Jimmy, Millie & Merel Deagle by Leonard Deagle 
Sunday:            08/11                    (PR) 9:00a.m. 
Frank & Veronique Allain, Elmire, Alice & Olive by 
Doris Gallant 
(PR)11:00a.m.                                                                     
For the People 
 
 

Baptisms: Baptism will be held the 2nd Sunday of 
each month at 12:30.  Please contact the Parish 
Office for information and to make arrangements. 
(882-2622) or email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
Please Note:  The weekday Mass will be cancelled 
when there is a funeral, but please remember that 
anyone can attend the funeral of a brother or sister in 
Christ.  The Mass intention scheduled for that day will 

then be offered at a later date. 

 

 

 

Intention of the Holy Father, Pope Francis,  
for November… 

Universal: That we may be open to personal 
encounter and dialogue with all, even those whose 
convictions differ from our own. 
Evangelization:  That  pastors of the Church, with 
profound love for their flocks, may accompany 
them and enliven their hope. 
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